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This week’s Locky News was prepared by... 
Alison and Marilyn. 

Lockington District 
Seniors Club 

 
Members who wish to attend the 

52
nd

 anniversary of the club, 
to be held on Friday May 7

th
 

at the Community Centre. 
commencing at 1pm. 

Please RSVP by May 1
st
 

To BEV BRERETON 
Phone  5486 2331 

 

Bamawm War Memorial Park Unveiled. 
 

On Sunday, April 18 a wall depicting the site of Bamawm’s War Memorial 
was unveiled by WGCDR John Glover RFD, and Margaret Davis, President 
of Bamawm CWA. Recreation Reserve President Garry Mundie welcomed 
all present. Shire of Campaspe Mayor, Cr. Chrissy Weller expressed her 
pride in what the local community had done, then Tom Davis gave a history 
of the site. ‘In 1911 3 acres were annexed off from the Recreation Reserve 
for the RSL. In 1922 a memorial was dedicated followed by an evening 
service in the hall. This was updated in 1995 to include the 2

nd
 World War. 

The memorial wall was a vision by the Bamawm CWA’.  

John Glover in his dedication listed our local heroes whose names are listed 

on the memorial, detailing when they died, and where they are buried, if 

known. He said, ‘Since time immemorial women have borne the brunt of 

domestic tasks when their men have gone to war.  No-where was this more 

apparent than in agricultural communities. Their greatest task, though, was 

managing the immeasurable grief when formal telegrams were delivered 

conveying the most dreadful of news: killed in action, missing believed killed 

or wounded in action. Many succumbed to the grief whilst others stoically 

tried to cope. We can only imagine the pain, the heartbreak and the fearful 

futures they faced.’… ‘War is never nice or clean, death in war is inevitably 

indescribably obscene, ugly and inhumane.’… ‘In the time-honoured 

Binyon’s Ode to the Fallen known to most of us we say “We Will remember 

Them”. This Memorial Wall is Bamawm’s way of saying “Thank You” to 

those veterans who enlisted from this area and is a declaration that we will 

remember them. You have not failed the men whom you honour. These 

men were long-honoured in the hearts of their families, most of whom have 

now passed away, but this memorial demonstrates for ever that they are still 

honoured in the community 

from where they departed 

in order to serve.’ 

 

Pictured left… 

Bamawm War Memorial Park 
wall with Cenotaph behind 

 

 

 

 

Pictured right… 

Gary, Tom, Margaret, John 
and Chrissy 
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Lockington & District Living Heritage Complex 
Complex: 5486 2515 - Open Sunday’s 1pm to 4pm or by appointment 
President: Kevin “Jack” Oliver - Secretary: Beryl  Marshall 5486 2353 

Website: http//www.lockingtonvic.com.au 

Lockington Community News Inc. 
Contact and Publishing Details 

 

Website: www.lockingtonvic.com.au 
Email: lockynews@bigpond.com 
 

Typed Monday fortnightly, distributed the following Friday. 
Deadline: 10am on typing days, earlier if possible please. Leave items at 
our office at the Heritage Centre (through the slot).  We welcome news, 
reports and personal items, photos etc. sent in via email. Please try to 
limit file sizes to about 1000kb (1Mb). 
Tel/Fax: 5486 2515 Leave a message on answering machine if office is 
unattended. 
Postal: 2-10 Market Street, Lockington, 3563 
Editor: Alison Stewart     Ph: 0417 177 807 
Casual Advertisements - must be accompanied by name, address and 
telephone number (without this information the advert cannot be printed) 

Charges: Minimum 5.5cm x 5.5cm $8.50 incl GST (Locals), $12.50 (Non 
Locals). Contact our office re larger advertisements and prices. No charge 
for non profit organizations. 
Reports - a word count limit of approx. 500 words is sufficient for most 
reports, preference will be given to shorter reports. Due to space 
limitations your report may need to be edited. 
Letters to the Editor, articles and reports should be typed or printed, and 
must show the author’s name and contact details. We do not include 
controversial political issues or party policies unless we can give equal 
space to all parties or sides of the argument. (Contact details are for office 
use only and will only be published by request.) 
Articles printed in this paper are printed in good faith and in no way 
reflect the views held by the 'Locky News' voluntary workers. We 
reserve the right to reject items deemed to be unsuitable. Any 
malicious information will be forwarded to the Police.   
All news items will be put on website unless we’re advised not to. 

Hello again Everyone, 

We’ve been looking at the story of settlement on the Terricks 
plains in the 1870s.  New settlers who came to the area with 
high hopes of establishing family farms faced considerable 
hardship.  Initially the only townships were those at rail stops 
on the Sandhurst (Bendigo) to Echuca railway – at 
Goornong, Runnymede (Elmore), and Rochester.  There 
were no made roads, no churches, halls or meeting places, 
no schools, post offices or police stations, and no medical 
facilities.  As the decade progressed, the small townships of 
Mitiamo and Terrick Terrick took shape and, when schools 
and post offices began to be provided, they became central 
to smaller communities, a network of which grew across the plains. 

The situation changed constantly, for the villages as much as 
for individual farms and settlers.  The variable weather 
conditions were largely responsible, but much depended on 
the settlers’ own resources.  A strong support base of family 
members, or close friends working together, could be 
invaluable; and farming experience, particularly with financial 
assets, or assets in the shape of farming equipment, played 
a significant role. The settler who started with nothing but a 
dream, and the determination to work hard, might succeed 
but his chances on the Terricks plains were limited.  
However, despite the harsh climate, settlers persevered, and 
settlements continued to change and develop.  A post office 
was opened at Milloo in March 1878, and another at 
Baldrock in June.  In June also, the police stations that had 
been provided at Torrumbarry and Terrick Terrick, were 
removed, and new stations were established at Gunbower 
and Mitiamo.  On 11 September, the Bendigo Advertiser 
stated there was still an unmet need for a medical 
practitioner in the Terricks district.  At least, the need for 
schools was continuing to be addressed as, on 30 October, 
the Education Department announced in the Argus, that new 
schools were to be provided at Diggora, Pannoobamawm 
and Warragamba.     

The drought of 1877-78 struck a blow from which some 
settlers did not recover.  Many of those who did survive the 
experience, realised that they owed a debt of gratitude to the 
pastoralists.  Some selector farmers had drawn water from 
wells on the East Loddon Station, whilst the inhabitants of 
Mitiamo had been “entirely dependent” on a dam that 
belonged to Mr Austin Mack, of Prairie Station, who freely 
allowed people to cart water away.  On 20 August 1878, the 
Bendigo Advertiser reported on a large gathering of local 
farmers held at O’Brien’s Hotel, Pine Grove, to honour Mr J 
H Wheeler, J.P., the owner of Pine Grove Station, who “had 
saved the district by placing all his wells at the disposal of the 
neighbouring farmers, whose cattle, but for this would all 
have perished for want of water.” 

There were a couple of unusual happenings in the district in 
1878.  In September that year, the Riverine Herald reported 
on a bunyip! “The long-lost bunyip has again made its 
appearance, but this time not in solitary grandeur, as is its 
wont, an invasion of a whole tribe of bunyips having taken 
place. The locale of the mysterious animal is in the parish of 
Wanurp, near Mitiamo. In this parish there is an overflow in 
the Picaninny Creek, which runs back across the plains for 
several miles, and leaves a series of marshes dignified by 
the name of a creek. The selection of Mr. Isaac Chambers 
appears to be the favourite haunt of the animals, and most of 
the neighbouring selectors have heard their mournful noise, 
although none of them have as yet seen the animal. The 
noise is said to resemble the bellowing of a bull, toned down 
by distance. This booming noise is heard irregularly 
throughout the night in the swamps, and is sometimes 
answered in two or three other places. Some of the animals 
appear to have a softer tone of voice than others, hence it is 
surmised that female bunyips exist. One and all round 
declare they have heard the noise, which is the more 
mysterious as no mortal eyes have yet rested upon the 
object which produces the sounds.” 

The other interesting report was published in the Argus on 26 
November 1878, and said: - “The Terrick Terrick 
correspondent of the Riverine Herald, writing under date of 
the 22nd inst, says - "A slight shock of earthquake was felt in 
this locality on Tuesday last, about 5 o clock in the evening. I 
was in the house at the time, and I felt the shock most 
distinctly. It appeared to travel in a south easterly direction, 
and was accompanied by a low rumbling sound, lasting for 
several seconds. The whole house trembled, and the 
windows rattled in their frames. The shock was felt by 
several people in the neighbourhood. The weather during the 
day had been very sultry and oppressive.” 

The year ended on a gloomy note, with reports that rains had 
come too late to help the crops.  On 2 November 1878, the 
Ballarat Courier carried the following: - “A correspondent 
writing from the Terricks to the Creswick Advertiser says "I 
am sorry to state the weather has all the appearance of an 
approaching dry summer. The creeks have ceased running, 
and the grass is dried up and gone to seed at a very short 
length.” And the Weekly Times on 23 November, reported 
that many settlers were “getting quite disheartened, and talk 
of leaving the district. Some have already gone, and others 
are thinking of going over the Murray as soon as they can 
sell out.”  

‘Bye for now, 

Marg O’Brien 
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For advertising on our lo-

cal 

FM 88 Radio 
Contact 

Aileen Brewer 

on 5456 7307 

MEALS ON WHEELS 
 

 
 

Currently being delivered by 
Intereach Aged Care Services 

Anglican Parish of 
Rochester & Lockington 

 

Lockington 
Rochester 

 

St James 
Community Church 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Northern Rivers 
Uniting Church Cluster 

May   2 – 10.00am Bamawm 
May   9 – 10.00am Rochester 
May 16 – 10.00am Elmore 

 
Catholic Church 

 

 
 
 

St Canice's, Lockington 
1st, 3rd & 5th Sundays 8:00am Mass 

 

St Joseph's, Rochester 
Every Sunday - 10:00am Mass 

 

Sacred Heart, Elmore 
Every Saturday - Vigil 5.30 pm 

 

 

 

John c21 v 14.  
This is now the 

third time Jesus showed Himself to 
His disciples after He was raised 
from the dead. 

Contacts:  
Ray Wakefield   5486 2592 
Graeme Haines 5486 2284 

Contacts: 
Pastor Bill Cochrane 

0427 865474 

Rev. Anthony Stones 
on 0437 696 561 

 

Birth 
 

Dole (Broad) 
Steph and Justin are happy to 

announce the safe arrival of their 

precious daughter born April 9, 2021 

Israel Shylah Rain Dole.  Little sister 

for Ameila, Airley and Autumn.  Vicki 

(Nanny) and Alwyn (Pa) are 

delighted with another little 

granddaughter 

to love and 

cherish. 

Before the school holidays some of our students went for a "kindness 

walk" around Lockington to share an Easter egg with a positive 

affirmation card to members of our community! 

We discovered if you give 

kindness, you usually 

receive kindness! 

 
 

Lockington Consolidated School News 
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Scarecrows Back 

With restrictions eased, we were able to have the Scarecrow competition back 
up and running again in the usual format of displaying on the corner block. 

Although a few less scarecrows, entries were of a high standard and creativity. Due to the low entry 
numbers, not all categories were filled with an equal second place and a third place awarded through the 
judging process. Winners were:  

People’s Choice:  
Jack & Jill 

Groups: 
Earth’s Garden  

Angel 

Individual/
Family: 

Dragon Throne 

Individual/
Family (2nd): 
Happy Happy 

Individual/
Family (2nd): 
Harry Potter 

Individual/Family 
(3rd): 

Waste Not  
Want Not 
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Locky Rallies Again 
 
The town rallied again this Anzac Day, marching down the main street, to 
the Wall of Remembrance, for a flag raising and service. Approximately 200 
attended the service. 
Special thanks to Tony McMahon (Vice President of our local RSL, and 
guest speaker) John Munro (Vietnam Vet), Bill Cochrane, Jenny Howlett, 
Meg Howlett and the Lockington Consolidated School and its School 
Captains. 
Tony McMahon spoke about local serviceman General George Rankin and 
the formalities included speeches and a poem from the Lockington 
Consolidated School Captains (Ziah Haines, Bec Dobson, Patrick Keele and 
Mitch Munro). 
 
Pictured right… floral tributes at the Wall of Remembrance. 

 
2021 Anzac Weekend also saw the 
return of what is considered Locky’s 
biggest weekend on our annual 
calendar… Lockington’s Vintage 
Machinery Rally. 
It was great to see so many in 
attendance for both the Saturday and 
Sunday.  This was a huge boost to our 
town, especially the Heritage Complex, 
for which this is their major fundraiser 
each year. 
This year local photographer Vin Jarrod 
of Noomlight Media was the official 
photographer.  Some of his highlights 
from this year’s rally are shown left and 
below. 
 
 
 

 
 
YAGERs annual Scarecrow Competition 
was also on show on the corner near 
the Pump Track… again, some great 
entries. 
Photo coutecy of Vin Jarrod of 
Noomlight Media 
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Hi everyone... after much consideration,  instead of 
cancelling altogether , we have decided to move 
the Lockington Country Music Festival from August 
to October.  

 

Dates for the 2021 

LOCKINGTON COUNTRY MUSIC FESTIVAL are 

22
nd

 – 24
th

 October 2021. 

It will be better weather and we won’t clash with the 
football etc.  By then, hopefully, Covid will be a thing of 
the past, or at least have less  regulations. 

Anyone, wishing to offer any sponsorship for this 
event would be much appreciated. Sponsors will 
be included on all flyers, pre-promotion and the 
Lameroo CMF Website.  

Updated information will be added to the website as it 
comes to hand  www.lockingtoncmf.com  

Stay safe, Cheers Roz Giles 

Proudly Sponsored by… 
Fosterville Gold Mine Community Grants Program 

 

A5 (half A4) size, 20 pages, and printed in COLOUR! 
Also available online 

 

Too many locals ask questions like… 
 

Who can I get for ? 
Who is our local ? 

Where can I get a ? 
 

We want to support our local businesses, and offer ad-
vertising at very much subsidised rates. 

A once off $10 per advertising space (6cm wide x 4.5cm high) 
This charge covers inclusion in 1000 hard copy booklets 

plus online publication 
 

No matter what you do, or what you sell, we want your 
local business in our directory. 

 

It’s not too late… 
 

please send your adverts to Alison ASAP 
Preferably by email to lockynews@bigpond.com 

 
 

Campaspe District Annual Landcare Dinner 
 

 
On Thursday 22nd April the Annual dinner for the district landcare groups was held at the 
Pine Grove Gun Club.  This year it was Lockington’s turn to host the evening.  A 
scrumptious roast meal was catered for by Darren Keath followed by desserts, cheese 
and slices provided by the Lockington landcare members.  Wines from ‘Carriages’ 
winery were enjoyed during the dinner. 

Over 40 members from neighbouring landcare groups, including Gunbower, Strathallan, 
Echuca-Moama, Gigarre-Stanhope, Koyuga-Kanyapella, enjoyed a very friendly and 
relaxed night.  Guest speakers for the evening were:  Faye and Andrew Bail speaking 
about the Plains Wanderer.  They also had a life size model of both the female and 
male bird to show all present.  Dan Walker presented a power point presentation on the 
Golden Sun Moth, followed by Rod and Henry Bacon on the dung beetle program that 
the Lockington landcare members have been involved in over the last few years. 

The next Lockington landcare meeting is on Thursday 3rd June at the Lockington Hotel at 7pm.  New members are most welcome.   

Lockington 
District Family 

Landcare Group 

President 
John Wright 0409 259 723 

Secretary 
Wendy Sims 0427 868 307 

 

Meetings…7:00 pm 
At the Lockington Community Hotel 

on the first Thursday 
of even months 

(Feb, April, June, Aug, Oct, Dec) 

http://www.lockingtoncmf.com
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Do you enjoy reading 
our FREE Locky News? 

 
 

Please keep in mind that it costs us 
$1 per paper to produce. 

 
Please drop a donation 

in one of our tins around town. 
 

Donation Tins are located at… 
Giddings Co 

Helen’s Takeaway 
Lockington District Business Centre 

CAMPASPE SHIRE COUNCIL NEWS 
 
Wednesday, 19 May 
Council meeting, 6pm 

A limited number of people are now permitted to attend. 
Attendance is by application, with full details and online form 
available on Council’s website. The meeting can be viewed via 
live streaming at www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/livestreaming  
 
Draft Arts and Culture Strategy 
A draft Arts and Culture Strategy clarifying how 
Campaspe Shire Council will support artistic and cultural 
endeavour in the shire for the decade 2021-2031, is open 
for community feedback until Friday, 21 May. 
Council’s role in supporting arts and culture is reflected in 
the two strategic priorities: 
1. Support the artistic and cultural endeavours of 
communities within Campaspe.  
2. Ongoing sustainable management of Council’s art and 
cultural assets.  
The draft arts and culture strategy, entitled Creative 
Campaspe, can be viewed online at 

www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/arts 
Open for comment 
The following are open for community submission 
or comment.  
Mayoral and Councillor allowances – submissions close 
30 April 
Proposed Budget 2021/22 – submissions close 14 May 
Revenue and Rating Plan – comments close 14 May 
Draft Arts and Culture Strategy – comments close 21 May 
For more information and online submission or comment 
form, visit Council’s website, ‘Open for Comment’. 
 
WickED Survey 
Residents, businesses and schools are invited to provide 
feedback on waste and the environment through the 
annual WickED (Waste in Campaspe – know, 
educate, do) online survey. Comments close 
Monday, 31 May. For more information and online 
survey, visit Council ’s website. 
 
Creative Active Recovery Grant 
This one-off grant program is now open, providing a 
maximum of $5,000 to support businesses, community 
groups or individuals deliver activities or projects before 
Wednesday, 30 June to support COVID-19 recovery. 
Full details at webpage www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/covidgrant 
 
Immunisations 
Campaspe Shire Council 
Immunisation Session 
By appointment only 
Ph: 1300 666 535 
Monday, 24 May 

 
 

The Editor’s 
Snapshot 

 
 
 

 
It’s that time of year when farmers have calves and lambs 
arriving, and many farms have backyard chickens and 
other animals too. 

Here’s a reminder for all of our locals (old and new). 
Please make sure that your dogs are securely fenced in, 
and not wandering onto local farms. 

If your dog wanders onto a farmer’s property and is found 
menacing livestock of any kind, it is quite within the law 
for that dog to be “dealt with”.  If you are lucky, your dog 
will be returned to you, by a very angry and upset farmer, 
but don’t be surprised if you never see your dog again. 

A farmers animals are their livelihood, and most farmers 
are very proud and protective of their livestock. 

You wouldn’t like a farmer’s dog coming onto your 
property menacing your pets, so please give farmers this 
same respect. 

The Editor 

http://www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/livestreaming
http://www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/arts
http://www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/covidgrant
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ACTION CLUB OF 
LOCKINGTON 

 
 

MONTHLY MEETINGS: 
1st Wednesday - Dinner at Clubrooms 

3rd Wednesday - Activity 
 
 

 President: 
John Wright: 0409 259 723 

 

Secretary:  
Tommy Eade: 0417 899 806 

 

Cricket Nets & Sports Ovals.  
Indoor Netball, Basketball, Badminton & Tennis 

 

BAMAWM  
RECREATION RESERVE 

 

with Indoor Stadium 
 

available for hire day and night 
Rate $10 per hour plus $2 light coin meter 
Meeting & Social Rooms for Private Hire 

Ph: Leo Tonini  
54865320        0402788583 

 

DISTRICT SERVICE CLUB 

Serving Our Community 
 

Meets 2nd & 4th Wednesdays 
Lockington Heritage Complex 

 

President Lion: 

John Van Den Bosch 0417 999 144 

Secretary Lion: Marg Dowie 0427 795 576 

Treasurer : Phillip Cunnington 

Coburn & Reid 
Pharmacy 

177 Annesley Street, Echuca 
 

For Deliveries of  
Medicines & Prescriptions  

 
 

Phone 5480 6011 or  
Fax 5480 2486 

Week days only 

 

LOCKINGTON  
COMMUNITY  

CENTRE  
 

Bookings Call 
Bev Brereton 5486 2331 

Or 0447 553 303 

LOCKINGTON RECREATION RESERVE 
 

For venue hire (including outside toilets) 
contact… Toni Hardess ph: 0409265529 

 
Venue hire prices are as follows: 

$100 for function room  
$140 for function room and kitchen. 

COMMUNITY COMMUNITY HEALTH 

 

ECHUCA 
CHEMIST 

 

 

Beauty Products - Vitamins - 
Prescriptions - Fragrances 

 
 
 

192 HARE STREET 
 

Phone: 5482 6666 

Lockington 
District Family 

Landcare Group 

President 
John Wright 0409 259 723 

Secretary 
Wendy Sims 0427 868 307 

 

Meetings…7:00 pm 
At the Lockington Community Hotel 

on the first Thursday 
of even months 

(Feb, April, June, Aug, Oct, Dec) 

HEALTH 

Trading  
hours of  
Lockington  
Branch 
 
 
Monday,  
Tuesday &  
Wednesday  
10.00am - 2.00pm 
 
Thursday & Friday 
9.30am - 12 Noon,  
12.45pm - 4.00pm 
 

For more information  
please contact  

Lockington branch on 
5486 2304 

 

 

LOCKINGTON & DISTRICT  
BUSH NURSING CENTRE INC. 

Registered Number: A11551 
 

Caring for the Lockington Community 
MON - FRI    8.30am to 4.00pm  

(Lunchbreak 12.30-1.30) 
Phone 54862544 

to book an appointment 
 

Nursing Care & Pathology 
Doctor Tuesdays from 9.30am 

Allied Health services 

 

Tongala & District Memorial 
Aged Care Service Inc 

 

Serving the Community Since 1925 
 

R. M. McHale Hostel & Koraleigh 
Nursing Home for planned & 

emergency respite care & permanent resi-
dential aged care 

Deakin Village – affordable rental 
Independent  Living Units 

Memorial Drive Retirement Village 

For further information contact: 
 

Sarah Tee, 
18 Purdey Street, Tongala, Vic. 3621 

Phone:  03 5859 0800 
Email: admin@tongalaagedcare.com.au 

“Care in the friendly town” 

RETAIL 

OPEN FRIDAY - SUNDAY 

10AM - 4PM 

mailto:admin@tongalaagedcare.com.au
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Ph 5483 7767  
or 0427 837767 

 

Sales of Honda & Suzuki motor-
cycles, Cox, Cub Cadet, Yardman 

and MTD mowers, Makocraft 
boats. 

Service of all makes and Models. 
116 Northern Highway Echuca 

Phone 54823329 

Highside Motorcycles,  
Mowers and Marine 

 

 Servicing... 
Rochester, Elmore, 

Lockington,  
Echuca & Districts 

 

Ph Drew on 
0418558578   

RETAIL RETAIL RETAIL 

Our financial solutions include: 

 Insurance Protection 

 Superannuation Solutions 

 Investment Strategy 

 Retirement Planning 

 Centrelink Benefits to Offset                          

                                     Your Retirement Savings 
 

486 Hargreaves Street, Bendigo. 
Phone: 5443 4388 

 

Stephen White Financial Services P/L 
is a Corporate Authorised Representative 

(ARN 236541) of NEO Financial Solutions P/L 
AFSL 385845 

Lockington District 
Business Centre Inc. 

 

Ph 5486 2683 
 

Monday to Friday 
8am to 5pm 

 

Saturday 
8am to 12:30pm 

Helen’s Takeaway 
11 Hopetoun Street, Lockington 

Ph 4408 7610 
Open 7 days 

Mon & Tues 9:00am - 6:30pm 
Wed & Thurs 9:00am - 7:30pm 

Fri & Sat 9:00am - 8:00pm 
Sun 4:00pm - 8:00pm 

 

Post Office 
Phone/Fax 5486 2419 

Open 9am - 6pm Mon to Fri 
9am to midday Saturdays 

Nampara Spit Roast 

& Catering. 
 
 
 

We work You Party 
We use china crockery & stainless 

steel cutlery 
 

Contact Steve – 0499 348 260 
Email 

namparaspitroast@ozemail.com.au 
To discuss your next event 

 

 

BAMAWM  
FARM SERVICES 

 

 

(Trading as PA & ML Stanford) 
 

Rural Fencing 

Mini Bobcat Hire - Rotovating;  
Site Clearing; Post Hole Digging; 
Leveling; Shed Cleaning (calves)  
 

 

"Your Second Hand" 
Phone Phil Stanford  

0429 865 424 / 5486 5424 A/H 

 

Kleer 
Water 

Deliveries 
 

For your fresh water requirements 
Delivering to Lockington and sur-

rounding districts 
 

Ph David Hann 
0448 878 210 

Local Davey Pump dealer 

Pump repairs and sales 

Call Ged anytime 0400829797 

RURAL 

mailto:namparaspitroast@ozemail.com.au
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Funded from 
Parliamentary Budget 

 

Bowen Therapist In Training 
Jonathon Watson 

 
Bowen Therapy is a dynamic system 

of physical muscle and connective tissue therapy 
that uses small, measured moves on the body 

to stimulate the body to heal itself. 
It has been found to be beneficial 
for many ailments and pain relief. 

 
I am looking for around 6 to 10 people 

to help me gain my Diploma in Bowen Therapy 
over the next 6 to 12 months.  

This will entail you being available 
for 1 hour sessions about every 1 to 2 weeks. 

 
 If you are in the Lockington/Rochester area 

and are interested in knowing more, 
please contact me on 

0481 718 824 
 
 

Bowen Therapist In Training 
Jonathon Watson 
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1300 837 699 
www.siriustanks.com.au 

(Lockington based business) 
We supply Domestic Water Tanks 

of all sizes, shapes, materials and colours. 

 

Campaspe Shire Council 
Immunisation Session 

 

By appointment only 
 

Ph:  1300 666 535 
Monday, 24 May 

11.30am – 12noon 
Lockington Bush Nursing Centre 
Vaccines for children & adults, 

including flu vaccine 
 

Refer to Council website 

Well Womens Clinic 
 

Next visit date 
Tuesday 25th May 

 
For appts/enquiries 

ring 54862544 
 

Subject to change 
Re: Covid19 updates 

Justice of the Peace 
 
 

We volunteer our time in the 
community to witness documents 

 

A phone call to arrange a convenient 
time for this service would be 

appreciated. 
 
 

Wendy Sims 0427 868 307 
(Victoria) 

 

Paul Harrison 0436 306 388 
(N.S.W) 

Leigh Pentreath  
For all your carpentry needs 

M- 0417 998 330 
pennosrenos@gmail.com 
Instagram - pennosrenos 

 
Lockington Community Hotel 

Co-operative Ltd 
1-3 Archibald St 

(Cnr Lockington Road) 
Lockington, VIC 3563 

For enquiries & bookings - Ph:03 5486 2501 
Drinks / Accommodation / Meals 

 

HAY CONTRACTING 

MOWING, RAKING, ROUND & SQUARE BALING 
 

PADDOCK MAINTENANCE 

DISC CHAINING, DISCING, SMUDGING 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 Broadacre Spraying 
 Paddock Slashing 
 Wet Tractor Hire 

 

Call Matt on: 0488129498 
Or email 
mattlewiscontracting@gmail.com 

Kotta Panel Works 
For all Paint & Panel repairs 

for old and new vehicles 
Ph Rob : 0458 438 351 

Email : kottapanelworks@gmail.com 
Address : 2034 Echuca/Mitiamo Rd, 

Kotta, 3565, Victoria 
Specializing in Vehicle Restoration & Modification 

 

SCROUNGE 
IS BACK 

 

Enquiries to: 

Bev Brereton 5486 2331 

The game of SCROUNGE will 
be played every Wednesday 

starting at 1pm, 
names to be in by 12.45pm. 

All bowlers and non-bowlers are 
welcome to participate. 

Flat soled shoes to be worn or 
barefoot. 

Weather permitting this will be a 
weekly event 

in the coming months. 
Anyone wanting to learn please 
come along and join in the fun, 
bowls supplied for new players. 

Hay For Sale 
 

Oaten Hay round bales, this 
season’s cut. Feedtest: AFIA Grade 
A2; Protein: 9.3%. 450-500kg bales. 
$80 a bale. 100 bales available.  
Located near Echuca 
 

Robert Lamph 
1820 Prairie-Rochester 
Road 
Lockington VIC 3563 
0419 324 158 

 

mailto:pennosrenos@gmail.com
mailto:mattlewiscontracting@gmail.com
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Norm & Dot Moon  
Phone: 5486 5355 

 
 

 
 

Specialising in supply of fill and carting of- 
 Filling for Cow Lanes 
 Feed Pads 
 Gravel and Sand 
 Loam, Packing Sand and Scoria 
 

RESTDOWN ROAD, BAMAWM 

HUMBERT  
LANDFORMING 

Phone: 0428 106 132 
 

 Whole Farm Plans  

 Community Drains 

 Reuse Systems 

 NVIRP Assistance & Advice 

 GPS Surveys 

 Irrigation Development Costing 
 

Phone James Schroen  5486 2262  

 

 

Ian:   0428 505 053 
Neil:   0427 505 053 

           Phil Serra:   0400 572 901 
Shepparton - Lindsay:   0419 520 743 

Lockington Office:        5486 2347 

 

www.maddisonlivestock.com.au 
office@maddisonlivestock.com.au 

Automated Livestock  
Feed Systems  

Sales, Service and Spares  

Grant Humbert  
0428 106 132  

Peter Bongiovanni E 
OCKINGTON  
     NGINEERING   

 
 

Mechanical repairs to trucks, cars, 
tractors, machinery &  

Cummins Diesel Engines 
 

Spare Parts & 
Castrol Lubricants 

 
 

Phone: 5486 2215 
Mobile: 0408 511 829 

 

27 Pannoo Road Lockington 

Email:lockeng27@gmail.com 

L 

www.briansruralfencing.com.au 

 

Phone: 5484 1094 
 
 

For all your fertiliser needs 
including gypsum, lime & seed. 

 

Mixing Plant for individual blends 
 

BREAD MAKING FLOUR  

Mark “Bricka” Lyons 
 

For all your local 
Farm fencing 

And woolclassing needs 
 

 
Phone 

0427 862 590 

SAM ELLIS 
SHEEP PREG SCANNING 

Ph 0427 585 320 
sam.ellis30@yahoo.com.au 

RURAL               RURAL    RURAL 

 
 
 
 

Daryl is servicing the Echuca, 
Lockington, Bamawm 
and Rochester Area 

Specialising in Fat and Store Cattle, 
Dairy and Export Heifer Sales 

 

Contact Daryl Collins 
on  0427 882 227 

 

For all your cattle ,sheep and 
pig cartage needs please call 

 

Davin Francis  
0429878993 

Servicing Echuca, Lockington, 
Bamawn & Rochester Area. 

Specialising in Fat & Store Cattle, 
Dairy & Export Heifer Sales. 

Contact:- Brock Fletcher 
0429310335 

Trent Storm 0428262991 
Dairy & Exports – Alan Mitchell 

0427562590 

mailto:office@maddisonlivestock.com.au
mailto:lockeng27@gmail.com
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STONE’S 
DAIRY SERVICES 

  

10 Lockington Road 

 

Manager: Brett Stone 
 

Shop: 5486 2229 
Mobile: 0428 862 655 

 

Email: stonesdairyservice@outlook.com  
 

 * AMMTA Accredited Technician * Vats 
* Dairy Plant Installations * Machine Tests  
* Plant & Pump Services * Dairy Supplies 

 

Fri: 10am - 5pm (closed 12 to 1pm) 

EXCAVATOR HIRE 

Bamawm 3561 
 

 Excavator Hire 
 Laser  
 Laser Bucket  
 Smudging 
 Truck and Trailer Hire 

for all your:- Rock, Sand, Soil & Fill. 

DORMAN’S 
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS P/L 

 
382 HIGH STREET, ECHUCA 

 

 ALL TYPES OF  

ELECTRICAL WORK 
 

 phone:     5482 4353 
 mobile:    0428 505 301 

 
Reg. Vic 1607, NSW 35190 

 

RC & HA KILSBY 
Master Builder 

 

Housing, Renovations & 
Additions 

 

Phone: 5486 2578 
Mobile: 0428 505 702 

 

  
MBAV 5488, RBP DB-U-9157 

ACN: 007 405 978 

 

RURAL          TRADE    TRADE 

 
Specialists in Commercial 

and Residential Works  
including: 

 
Shower  Screens & repairs, Security Doors, 

Glass Splashbacks, Mirrors, Wardrobe Doors, 
Pergola Enclosures, Windows & Doors. 

All glass repairs. 
 

Servicing Lockington/Bamawm 
for over 10 years 

 

Phone: 5480 6694 
18 McKenzie Road, Echuca 

www.echucaglassandaluminium.com.au 

Market Street Garage 
 

GENERAL 
SERVICING AND  
REPAIRS TO ALL 
MAKES OF CARS 

 

 PHONE CON PEPPAS 

0401 378 022 
 

28 Market Street Lockington
(300meters from 

theHeritage Complex) 

Mon - Fri: 9.00am - 4.00pm 

Supply and fit timber & aluminium 

• Windows     • Security Doors    

• Flyscreens • Shower Screens  

• Sliding Wardrobe Doors 

• Splash Backs 

• Residential Locksmithing 
 

Phone 0421 839 206 
Email:  rochyglass@gmail.com 

ROCHY GLASS 
 

Glass/Glazing/Mirrors 

 

TV ANTENNAS, CCTV 
SECURITY ALARMS, EXTRA POINTS FOR 

TV, PAY TV, INTERNET, WIFI ACCESS 
POINTS, SHED TO HOUSE INTERNET  

 

Brendan 0437 342 255 
12 Wills Street, Lockington 

brendan@anydayantennas.com 

 

ANYDAY 
ANTENNAS 

G & K  AUTOMOTIVE 
 

Workshop in the 
Bamawm Area 

 

All new Equipment 
FREE Pickup and 
Delivery service in 

the Rochester/
Lockington area. 

Call Glen Viney today 
0428 110 071 for a FREE 

no obligation quote. 

TRADE 

mailto:stonesdairyservice@outlook.com
mailto:rochyglass@gmail.com.au
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22 April 2021 

Survivors must be better supported 

Vulnerable women and children in Murray Plains will be 
better supported by a new online reporting process that 
will empower survivors of sexual assault to take control of 
their case and help prevent future offending from occurring.  

The Victorian Nationals’ plan will modernise the system 
and better protect women in the future, by establishing a 
flexible and informal reporting option for cases of sexual assault. 

Mr Walsh said as the only state in the nation not offering 
this option to women, there were already successful 
models Victoria could look to. 

“For too long Victoria has lagged behind the nation on 
flexible reporting of sexual assault, making it harder for 
survivors to come forward and offenders to be held to 
account,” he said. 

“Daniel Andrews must now back our plan and work with 
the Liberal Nationals to introduce these overdue reforms.” 

Sexual offences have risen more than 24 per cent in 
Victoria over the last five years, with data also showing 
half of women did not seek advice or support after their 
most recent incident of sexual assault perpetrated by a 
male. It means countless cases of sexual assault continue 
to go unreported.  

Shadow Minister for the Prevention of Family Violence 
and Women Emma Kealy said the new reporting option 
could be based on the New South Wales Sexual Assault 
Reporting Option (SARO).  

SARO is a joint initiative of New South Wales Police and 
Sexual Assault and Consent Advocate Chanel Contos, 
aiming to empower survivors to establish a record of what 
occurred, act as a therapeutic tool and increase police 
intelligence to better inform crime prevention initiatives.  

“Sexual assault survivors have been calling for an 
informal option to report sexual assault which will 
strengthen accountability for perpetrators and better 
support victims, and that’s exactly what the Liberal 
Nationals will deliver,” Ms Kealy said. 

“Rates of violence against women are surging under the 
Andrews Labor Government while convictions related to 
family violence are falling. The Andrews Labor 
Government must follow the lead of the Liberal Nationals 
and support our initiative to better support women and 
hold perpetrators to account.” 

Inquiry details can be found at parliament.vic.gov.au/eic-
lc/inquiries/inquiry/1010 

23 April 2021 

Our learner drivers left spinning their wheels again 
says Walsh 

Member for Murray Plains, Peter Walsh, says following 
repeated calls from The Nationals, the Victorian 
government has announced learner drivers from across 
regional Victoria will finally be able to sit their learner’s 
permit test online. 

Mr Walsh, together with his National Party colleagues, 
has repeatedly called for online testing to be implemented 
to help manage the huge backlog of testing appointments 
following their cancellation due to the COVID-19. 

“A lot of our young people have been directly impacted by 
this and have been very patient waiting for their tests,” Mr 
Walsh said. 

“A driver’s licence is crucial for young people in rural and 
regional areas where public transport is virtually non-
existent – they need a licence to be able to get to and 
from work or seek employment.  

“Their employment and future prospects have been 
severely hampered by their inability to sit a test. It is 
extremely frustrating that while testing resumed in 
September, it has taken Labor a further eight months to 
implement on-line testing when the technology already 
existed and was available,” he said. 

While the first 500 prospective learner drivers to sit the 
test are from the Gippsland region; Mr Walsh expressed 
his ongoing frustration, on behalf of his constituents. 

“While I am pleased for these Gippsland residents, they 
have been selected in recognition of the long distances 
many have to travel to sit the text in-person,” he said. 

“Well this also directly applies to the residents of Murray 
Plains, if you are in Swan Hill you have further to go than 
someone from Sale or Bairnsdale; from Echuca the 
distance is almost identical to Sale, so surely they could 
be spreading this around the state. 

“I am calling on the 
Andrews Labor Government 
to immediately expand 
eligibility to include Murray 
Plains residents; so our 
young people are not left 
stranded and even further 
disadvantaged than they 
already are by the lack of 
public transport available.” 

 

Parenting is the biggest sacrifice one can make, 

It’s putting your life on hold to fulfil the promise of your children’s tomorrows 
 

Frederica Ehimen 

https://www.parliament.vic.gov.au/eic-lc/inquiries/inquiry/1010
https://www.parliament.vic.gov.au/eic-lc/inquiries/inquiry/1010


 

 

ISSUE #914 - April 30, 2021 Page 17  



ISSUE #914 - April 30, 2021 

 

Page 18  

 

Lockington Bowls Club  

 
Report April 19 
Looking forward to a big week of bowls in 
the Campaspe area with the BowlsVic 

Country Carnival being held. A total of some 360 bowlers 
will be playing at several venues throughout the area in 
Pairs and Fours. At Lockington we will be hosting the 
Pairs event on Tuesday with 40 bowlers in action, then 
the Consolation event on Thursday. Play commences at 
8.30am each day. An opportunity not to miss, as several 
high standing bowlers will be on display. 
 

Last Tuesday the women played rinks with the highly 
talented team of Margaret Dowie, Denise Gilmore, 
Margaret Davis, Annette Brereton (s) collecting the trophies.  
 

On Tuesday evening another fine showing of 29 players 
for the Barefoot bowls. The winning trio was Taya Munro, 
Brett Munro, Warren Jones (s) in a near-faultless display. 
There will be no Barefoot bowls this week due to the 
Country Carnival.  
 

In the club competitions, Leanne McInnes won the 100 Up 
Presidents trophy against Denise Gilmore in a match 
highlighted by some extraordinary bowling from both 
contestants. Scores were level on several occasions 
before McInnes gained the upper hand to win the contest 
101-79. This win enabled McInnes to claim both the 100 
Up championship along with the Club Championship in 
the one year. Congratulations to both bowlers.   
 

On the men's side of the ledger, Tom Davis 
defeated BillMusgrove 21-19 in a close encounter in the 
21  Up Presidents trophy. Davis will now play John van 
den Bosch for a semi-final spot. Other Players involved 
are Owen McPhee versus Brian Kinnane in a semi-final 
while Phillip Cunnington will meet the winner of the Davis 
- Van den Bosch match. It is all happening!!.  
 

The 100 Up Championship had Ray Hanson defeating a 
gallant Alan Kauffman 100-98 in another great contest. 
Hanson will now play Cunnington in a semi-final with 
Davis to meet Leon Laffy in the other semi-final.  
 

A busload of bowlers ventured to Lake Boga on Saturday 
for the 2 bowl Triples event. Both teams had mixed 
success but enjoyed the outing - winning a couple of 
games each.  
 

The Friday evening barbeque / practice session was well 
attended with Tom Davis going home before the draw and 
his name was drawn. The members draw will have a 
jackpot this week. 
 

The club will hold the annual Presentation evening on 
Sunday 2nd May at 6.30 pm for a 7.00pm meal. Names to 
be listed for catering purposes. 
 

During the past week the BowlsVic State 60 and Over 
Singles and Pairs championships were decided at the 
Bendigo Bowling Club. Our Bendigo/Campaspe Region 
bowlers performed well against some spirited opposition. 
In the women's section Susan Howes lost to A Hall 
(Yarra) 15-21. Hall was eliminated in the semi-final. In the 
Pairs, the Golden Square combination of Patti Pain and 
Julie Ross (s) gained the early break against M Forras - H 
Redpath (s) to lead 9-3 but lost the advantage to lose the 
game 10-15. The Men's Singles event, supporters 
witnessed an in-form Jim Hogan (Moama) explode out of 
the blocks to lead his opponent Nino Vlahovic 9-2 
before Vlahovic won the mat and played short ends to 

bridge the gap and trail 9-13. However, the mercurial 
Hogan was equal to the task and played some brilliant 
bowls to win the contest 21-13 and progress to the next 
round. His opponent in the match was M Pearce 
(Mornington Peninsula) and was found to be a 
stumbling block for Hogan. On several occasions Hogan 
would be holding multiple shots, only to have his 
opponent alter the head to his advantage with sheer 
ability and confidence. Pearce eventually won a semi-final 
berth with a 21-5 score line. In the semi-final Pearce lost 
to the eventual State winner Tom Ristic 20-21. The Pairs 
saw Barry Tinning and Kevin Brennan (s) (Tongala/
Moama) play S Kostov - B Ferguson (s) in the first round. 
The Thinning/Brennan combination gained an early 
advantage to lead 8-4 in a tight contest. On the second 
last end of the 15 end contest, the local pair dropped 
three shots to trail 9-13. On the final end their opposition 
was holding one shot and the Bendigo/Campaspe pair 
had four second shots. Brennan tried desperately to 
remove the shot bowl and claim the four shots to force an 
extra end. However the aggressive drive failed to make 
contact and the game was lost 9-14.  
 

The bowling fraternity are reminded of the BowlsVic State 
Pennant championships to be held at the Moama Bowling 
Club this coming week-end. Week-end pennant finals on 
Saturday-Sunday followed by the Midweek Pennant finals 
on Monday-Tuesday. A feast of bowls.    

 

Report April 26 
Another big week of bowls in the local area with the State 
Women's Country Carnival beginning on Monday and the 
finals played on Friday at the Moama Bowling Club.      
 

Our club was involved in hosting the Pairs event on 
Tuesday and a Consolation Fours on Thursday. All 
bowlers were appreciative of the immaculate condition of 
the true running greens on both days. The only problem 
was the strong, cool winds that prevailed on almost every 
day of the week.  
 

However, the week was a success overall and 
congratulations to the composite pair of Rhonda 
Armstrong and Sandra Connolly (s) - Moama on winning 
the final of the Country Carnival Pairs championship.     
The pair defeated the Montmorency duo in D Schliebs -   
L Ryan (s) in the final. In the Country Carnival Fours 
championship, the Deniliquin rink comprising Brenda 
Leetam, Robyn Little, Jill Grimshaw and Jo Bovell (s) 
proved too strong for the Murray Downs four of                
C Mc Caig, N Weir, D Scown, T Furnell (s) in a classic 
standard of bowls from all concerned. On Tuesday, the 
club welcomed the recently crowned Bowls Vic State 
Sixty and Over champion Loris Houlihan who was 
competing with Jenny Warfe from Cobram. The pair were 
eliminated in the quarter final played at City of Echuca on 
Thursday. Results of the Thursday consolation Fours: 
Winning rink was H Williams, R Worsley, J Feltham,        
B Glover (s) from Webbcona. In second place was a 
composite rink of L Nicholson, D Downie, R Shaw,          
Fi Cotter (s) with a rink from Ouyen/Mildura comprising    
J Pengelly, L Hickmott, V Munro, S Kelly (s) filling third place.   
 

Congratulations to all CVBD Clubs on hosting the Country 
Carnival events and the organising committee for the 
overall success of the venture. The green staff in Kevin 
Humbert and Les Brereton plus several members were 
acknowledged for their input. 
 

(continued next page) 
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Lockington Bowls Club  

(continued) 

On the home front, the club competitions are nearing 
completion. The final of the 21 Up Presidents Trophy sees 
a match-up between Tom Davis and Brian Kinnane after 
Davis scored a surprise victory over the in-form   Phillip 
Cunnington to win a spot in the final while Kinnane upset 
Owen "Smiley" McPhee in the other semi-final. The 100 
Up championship is down to semi-final stage with 
Davis to meet Leon Laffy and Ray Hanson to play 
Phillip Cunnington.   
 

Members have attended local district tournaments over 
the past week at Ky Valley View and Rochester. Details to 
be published next week. Any bowler wearing a 
"Gold Watch" may have won success at Ky Valley View?.  
 

The Friday evening barbeque and practice session was 
well attended with the missing Leon Laffy name being 
drawn out. Bigger Jackpot this Friday!!. 
 

The club will hold the annual Presentation evening on 
Sunday 2nd May commencing at 6.30pm for a 7.00pm 
meal. Names to be listed for catering purposes.  
 

On the weekend the BowlsVic State Weekend Pennant 
Championship was played at the Moama Bowling Club. 
South Bendigo Bowling Club represented the Bendigo/
Campaspe Region in the championship and performed 
extremely well to make the final against Section two   
winners Melbourne Bowls Club. The final was a drama 
packed affair as the result was not decided until the final 
bowl. In the early stanza the strong Melbourne unit had 
the edge over South Bendigo and retained the advantage 
until the local hopes gradually made inroads to take the 
lead at 39-37 after trailing by some ten shots 23-33 at one 
stage. The final came down with scores level at 45 shots 

apiece and two rinks to complete the scheduled 18 ends. 
At this stage, there was an extraordinary stand-off as both 
rinks were waiting for the opposition to make the first 
move. The large crowd was sitting on the edge of their 
seats and began chanting and trying to encourage the 
bowlers to complete the game. As one cry was in the 
words of the late Prince Phillip - Duke of Edinburgh - "get 
on with it". The final bowls were delivered with Melbourne 
holding a one shot advantage with one bowl to be       
delivered. South Bendigo third Ethan Higgins drove the 
jack into the ditch to hold two shots. Melbourne skipper 
Ben Fearn delivered an amazing bowl that sat on the 
edge of the ditch to claim the shot. In a do or die situation 
the South Bendigo skip Max Rowley tried desperately to 
remove the shot to claim victory. However, it was not to 
be as Melbourne Bowls Club clinched the State title    
winning 47-45.  
 

Details of the South Bendigo Bowls Club weekend - 
Round 1. defeated Swan Hill 50-29; Rnd 2. a tie with 
Highton 43 all; Rnd 3. d. Shepparton Golf 43-38; Rnd 4 d. 
Bairnsdale 52-35; Rnd 5. d. Wodonga 47-37.  
 

Congratulations to the South Bendigo Bowling Club on the 
near-perfect display and representing the Bendigo/
Campaspe Region with distinction and positive 
sportsmanship.  
 

The Midweek State 
Pennant championships 
began on Monday.      

 
BAMAWM GOLF CLUB 
 
Report April 18 
 

Opening day at Bamawm saw a great 
turnout of 35 players for a 4 person 
ambrose event. 

 
Winners on the day were Liam Keenan, Shane Bywaters, 
Joe Lee and David Winchcomb with a great score of 58-
5& 5/8-52& 3/8, from runners up Michael Giorgianni, 
Shane Broucek, Sam Newth and Jackie Newth 60-7-53. 
 

NTP 7/16- Kathy Connors and Frank Coonerty 
NTP 8/17-Jackie Newth and Sam Newth 
NTP 4/13- Liam Keenan and David Winchcomb, in the 
hole, got it both times! 
 

Longest Drive 3/12- Arielle Glatte and Todd Loutitt 
 

Thanks to visitors from Lockington, 
Rochester, Shepparton and 
Gardner’s Run. 
 

Next week will be a stableford round, hit 
off from 11am, all welcome. 
 
 
 

Report April 25 
 

After a BBQ lunch a field of 18 players took to the course 
on Sunday for a Stableford competition. 
 

Winner of the ladies competition with a great score of 39 
was Kath Connors, with runner up Lyn Kingston on 
36 points. 
 

NTP 3
rd

 shot 5/14- Lyn Kingston 
NTP 7/16- Kath Connors 
Longest Drive- Kath Connors and Lyn Kingston 
 
Winner of the men’s competition with a score of 39 points 
was Kieran McAsey, followed closely by Darcy Taylor with 
38 points 
 

NTP 2
nd

 shot 4/13- Darcy Taylor 
NTP 7/16- Darcy Taylor 
Longest Drive Sam Frawley 
 

The metre beater on 8/17 did not go off 
and is now up to $138. 
 

Thanks to Ange for preparing the 
afternoon tea. 
Next week will be a stroke round. Hit off 
from 11am, all welcome. 
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LOCKINGTON GOLF CLUB REPORT 
 
MONDAY 26

TH
 APRIL 2021  

 
14/04: Stableford – 9 holes.  Marg Eade returned the 
day’s best score of 16 points.  Sherryl Jones and Pauline 
Humbert were joint runners-up.  Nearest the pin: Pauline 
Humbert. 
 

17/04: Stroke. Best on course was Andrew Glatte, who 
recovered well from a dodgy start to finish with 92-23-69 
and win the Monthly Medal, Privilege Cup and C Grade 
honours.  Tom Scurrah (98-24-74) was runner-up in C 
Grade, on a countback from Rob Hardess (104-30-74). 
 

A Grade was won by Mat Dennis (76-6-70) from James 
Hodgens (82-11-71), while Ray Brereton (89-19-70) won 
B Grade in front of Trav Mancer (86-15-71).   
 

Best scratch scores: A Grade - Grant Humbert 75;           
B Grade - Trav Mancer 86; C Grade - Andrew Glatte 92. 
 

Nearest the pins: 17
th
 – Kahl Oliver; 2

nd
 shot 12

th
 – Kevin 

Humbert (A); Jeff Carnie (B); JD Wright (C); 2
nd

 shot 18
th
 

for the 6-pack smack – Mat Dennis. 
 

Spike’s Longest Drive on the 1
st
, sponsored by Hot ‘n’ 

Cold Plumbing – Andy Freemantle (A), Ray Brereton (B), 
Graeme Hodgens (C).   
 

The Echuca CIH eagles nest on the 3
rd

 wasn’t won and 
neither was Captain Bricka’s yardstick on the 16

th 

 

21/04: Stableford.  Pauline Humbert won A Grade with 30 
points on a countback from Annette Brereton, while Marg 
Eade (28) won B Grade.   
 

Nearest the pins: A Grade – Annette Brereton;  
B Grade – Helen Hayes. 
 

24/04: Par. A good field of 32 golfers, with numbers 
bolstered by visitors from Valley View, Bamawm and Rich 
River.   
 

Brett Stone (+3) was in excellent form and was best on 
course to win Player of the Day, on a countback from 

Steve Holt and Jacob Haines.  A Grade honours also 
went to Brett Stone on a countback from Steve Holt, with 
Andy Freemantle (square) next best, on a countback from 
James Hodgens. 
 

Ron Dixon kept up his good form to win B Grade with -1, 
on a countback from Andrew Glatte (-1).  Next best was 
the in-form Ray Brereton with -2, who just failed at his 
three-peat attempt.  The young guns were to the fore in   
C Grade with Jacob Haines (+3) the clear-cut winner from 
Jai Milligan (-1) and JD Wright (-2). 
 

Nearest the pins: 7
th
 – Steve Holt; 2

nd
 shot 5

th
 – Andy 

Freemantle (A), Warrick Holt (B), JD Wright (C); 2
nd

 shot 
18

th
 for the 8-pack smack – James Hodgens. 

 

Spike’s Longest Drive on the 15
th
, sponsored by Hot ‘n’ 

Cold Plumbing – Grant Humbert (A), Andrew Glatte (B), 
JD Wright (C).   
 

The Echuca CIH eagles nest on the 3
rd

 wasn’t won, and 
neither was Captain Bricka’s yardstick on the 16

th
, which 

jackpots to $115.50 for next week. 
 

Upcoming events:  
Saturday 1

st
 May – Super Saturday – Stroke – Qual. 

Rnd. Handicap Matchplay Championships – 1
st
 Qual. 

Rnd. Gartside Cup – Privilege Cup.  Duty: Kevin Humbert, 
volunteer.   
Wednesday 5

th
 May – Lorna Henderson Canadian – 

Committee Meeting.  Duty: Pauline Humbert, Helen 
Hayes. 
 

After not being able to hold an Annual Tournament event 
last year, the club is looking forward to the 2021 Annual 
Tournament, which will commence on Thursday 20

th
 May 

with the Ladies 4BBB event.  The men’s 4BBB will be 
played on Friday 21

st
 May, with the 

Mixed American on Saturday 22
nd

 May.  
The tournament will conclude on Sunday 
23

rd
 May with the Men’s 36 Holes Stroke 

Open Championship. 
 

 
 

LBUFNC Milestones 
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Round 1 Results & Awards 
 
FOOTBALL 
 
Seniors 
LBU 13.18 - 96 def Heathcote 7.7 - 49 
Goals 
T Leech 4, J Bacon 3, J Howlett 2, S Brentnall, J Gardi-
ner, J McPhee, L Collins 
Awards 
Moama RSL & Mug Award - J Bacon 
Work Locker - P Gardiner 
National Hotel - M Angove 
Roma Pizza - J Howlett 
Giddings Co - T Eade 
Moama Bakery - T Leech 
 
Reserves 
LBU 5.4 - 34 drew Heathcote 5.4 - 34 
Goals 
A McMahon 2, W Roffey, D Kelly, T Thorn 
Awards 
Nichol Trading & Mug Award - S Van Duinenan 
National Hotel - J Felmigham 
Hip Pocket - A McMahon 
Giddings Co - W Roffey 
Roma Pizza - J Maddison 
 
18 & Under 
LBU 20.9 - 129 def Heathcote 7.7 - 49 
Goals 
J Rawe 7, E Brentnall 5, F Palmer 2, J Rorke 2, C Cox, 
C Mitchell, D Verhey, H Byrne 
Awards 
Morans Water - E Brentnall 
Giddings Co - S Bell 
Bennets Sports - C Cox 
Roma Pizza - J Rawe 
LBU canteen - J Rorke 
 

NETBALL 
 

A Grade 
LBU: 26 - Heathcote: 40 
Cash award - A Hardess 
National Hotel - K Duncan 
 

A Reserve 
LBU: 41 - Heathcote: 19 
Athletes Foot - A Sergienko 
Moama Bakery - B Baker 
 

B Grade 
LBU: 37 - Heathcote: 14 
National Hotel - M Dunham 
Roma Pizza - C Collins 
 

B Reserve 
LBU: 31 - Heathcote: 36 
Roma Pizza & Moama Bakery - M Haines 
Moama Bakery - Kristy Alison 
 

17 & Under 
LBU: 48 - Heathcote: 17 
Moama Bakery - C Jones 
Roma Pizza - S Moon 
 

15 & Under 
LBU: 24 - Heathcote: 14 
Roma Pizza - R Christian 
Moama Bakery - A Giorgianni 
 

13 & Under 
Ice Cream - T Tamblyn 
Bennets Sports - C Major  
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Round 2 Results & Awards 
 
FOOTBALL 
 
Seniors 
LBU 19.9 - 123 def Colbinabbin 4.4 - 28 
Goals 
B McPhee 3, J McPhee 3, T Leech 3, J Bacon 2, L Collins 
2, B Collins 2, S Brentnall 1, P Gardiner 1, T Phillips 1, L 
Atherton 1 
Awards 
Chapman Family & Mug Award - T Phillips 
Hip Pocket - B Phillips 
Athletes Foot - J Mundie 
Moama Bakery - T Leech 
Roma Pizza - J Howlett 
 
Reserves 
LBU 16.11 - 107 def Colbinabbin 2.3 - 15 
Goals 
A McMahon 6, B Ventura 3, C Lind 2, J Felmingham 1, S 
Wolfe 1, T Thorn 1, C Charnstorm `, M Ovens 1 
Awards 
Moama RSL & Mug Award - T McMahon 
Lockington Hotel - J Maddison 
Work Locker - S Robinson 
Moama Bakery - S Van Duinen 
Roma Pizza - B Ventura 
 
18 & Under 
LBU 9.14 - 68 def Colbinabbin 6.9 - 45 
Goals 
J Rawe 4, C Mitchell 2, C Cox 1, S Felmingham 1, D 
Verhey 1 
Awards 
Morans Water - D Verhey 
Giddings Co - J Priestley 
Bennets Sports - C Cox 
Roma Pizza - J Rorke 
LBU canteen - N Stone 

 
 

NETBALL 
A Grade 
LBU: 29 - Colbinabbin: 54 
Best on - J Milligan 
Coaches award - S Hobbs 
 

A Reserve 
LBU: 29 - Colbinabbin: 37 
Best on - Annalesa Turner 
Coaches award - Ellie Monaghan 
 

B Grade 
LBU: 41 - Colbinabbin: 35 
Best on - Bridget Holloway 
Coaches award - Heidi Moncrieff 
 

B Reserve 
LBU: 28 - Colbinabbin: 36 
Best on - Jayde Campbell 
Coaches award - Sam Niven 
 

17 & Under 
LBU: 58 - Colbinabbin: 26 
Best on - Tilly Candy 
Coaches award - Giselle Crawford 
 

15 & Under 
LBU: 12- Colbinabbin: 37 
Best on - Chelsea Read 
Coaches award - Tilly Peat 
 

13 & Under 
Charlotte Davison, Taya Munro 
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Round 3 Results & Awards 
 

FOOTBALL 
 

Seniors 
LBU 15.16 - 106 def Mount Pleasant 9.5 - 59 
Goals 
T McMahon 3, T Phillips 2, T Leech 2, J Bacon 2, P Gar-
diner 1, L Collins 1, J McPhee 1, B Collins 1, B McPhee 
1, M Angove 1 
Awards 
Echuca Mini Mix & Mug Award - N Bacon 
Lockington Hotel - T Holman 
Giddings Co - T Phillips 
Giddings Co - B Phillips 
Moama Bakery - L Main 
 

Reserves 
LBU 5.7 - 37 def by Mount Pleasant 9.7 - 61 
Goals 
T Eade 1, Z Zula 1, J Griggs 1, J Felmingham 1, W 
Roffey 1 
Awards 
CMS Refridgeration & Elecrical - L Harbinson 
Lockington Hotel - T Eade 
National Hotel - S Wolfe 
Giddings Co - M Jones 
Moama Bakery - D Verhey 
 

18 & Under 
LBU 4.3 - 27 def by Mount Pleasant 17.12 - 114 
Goals 
C Cox 2, D Verhey 1, N Stone 1 
Awards 
Morans Water - C Cox 
Work Locker - S Brentnall 
Giddings Co - C Mitchell 
Roma Pizza - H Hegarty 
LBU canteen - W Ross 
 

14 & Under - LBU v Moama 
LBU 6.5 - 41 def Moama 2.3 - 15 
Goals 
J Brentnall 3, O Palmer 1, N Mitchell 1, L Holgate 1 
Awards 

L Holgate, W Hann, J Brentnall, O Palmer, M Surrah, N Mitchell 

NETBALL 
 

A Grade 
LBU: 28 - Mount Pleasant: 42 
Best on - J McNair 
Coaches award - S Jones 
 

A Reserve 
LBU: 28 - Mount Pleasant: 39 
Best on - L Byrnes-Smith 
Coaches award - M Combridge 
 

B Grade 
LBU: 40 - Mount Pleasant: 53 
Best on - R Monteith 
Coaches award - M Howlett 
 

B Reserve 
LBU: 16 - Mount Pleasant: 50 
Best on - M Pollock 
Coaches award - C Brownlow 
 

17 & Under 
LBU: 49 - Mount Pleasant: 33 
Best on - O Stone 
Coaches award - A Tamblyn 
 

15 & Under 
LBU: 13- Mount Pleasant: 13 
Best on - M Crawford 
Coaches award - K Stone 
 

13 & Under 
R Dobson, J Milligan 
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MONDAYS 

 Strength & Balance Class 
     9.00 am - Bush Nursing Centre 

  Nicole Hocking Podiatrist 
     9.30 - 4.30. - Bush Nursing Centre. 
    Phone: 5486 2544. 

 Lockington & District T.O.W.N Club  
    6.30 pm - Bush Nursing Centre  
    (Activities Room) 

 Senior Citizens Carpet Bowls 2:00 pm 
    Community Centre foyer  
    Meetings 10am on third Monday of month 
 
TUESDAYS 

 Men’s Shed 
    10:00 am - 12:00 pm 
     Phone  0499 170 329 

 Dr. Patrick Nzegwu 
     9.30 am - 5.00 pm 
    Bush Nursing  Centre 
    Phone: 5486 2544. 
WEDNESDAYS  

 Strength & Balance Class 
     9.00 am - Bush Nursing Centre. 

  Massage with Anita. 
      Phone 5486    2544 for appointment. 

  Tai Chi  
    5:30- 6:30 pm Bush Nursing Centre 
    $8 per session, with Fay Sizeland 

 Lockington Playgroup  
    9:30am -  11:30am 
    (not during school holidays) 
    St. James  Church Hall. 
    Enquiries: Tammy Norman 0411 056 765 
   

  Social Scrounge Men’s &  Ladies   
Names in by  12:45pm    

   
THURSDAYS  
 Social Activity Day 
     10am - Bush Nursing Centre 
     Phone: 5480 6701  

 Men’s Shed 
     By appointment 
     Phone: 0499 170 329 

 Ladies Social Badminton 
    9:30am - Bamawm Sports Centre. 
    Enquiries: 0458 548 622 
 
FRIDAYS 

 Men’s Bowls practice 4:30pm 
     BBQ Tea to follow 
 
SATURDAYS  

  Bingo  7:15 pm - St. Joseph’s Hall     
    Campaspe St, Rochester. 

Bank Trading Hours 
 
Mondays, Tuesdays & Wednesdays - 10.00 am - 2.00 pm 
Thursdays & Fridays - 9.30 am to 12 noon, 12.45 pm to 4.00 pm 

MAY 
Saturday 1 
HDFNL Round 4 
LBU v Elmore 
 

Sunday 2 
Pine Grove Gun Club Simulated 
Field & Game 
 

Heritage Complex Open 
1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
On Duty:  Joe & Julie 
 

Monday 3 
Senior Citizens Carpet Bowls 1:15pm 
 

Wednesday 5 
Action Club Dinner 7:30pm 
Club Rooms 
 

Friday 7 
Lockington Senior Citizens 52nd Anniversary 
1pm at Community Centre 
 

Saturday 8 
Locky Pony Club Rally 
10am at Scurrah Reserve 
Contact Christine Buckley 0400 576 767 
 

HDFNL Round 5 
LBU  Bye 
 

Sunday 9 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
On Duty:  Gordon M & Beryl 
 

Monday 10 
Locky News Typing Day 
10am deadline 
 

Heritage Complex Meeting 7:30pm 
At the  Complex 
 

Wednesday 12 
Lions Club Dinner Meeting 
7:30pm Heritage Centre 
 

Thursday 13 
Milloo CWA 10:00am 
Milloo Hall 
 

Friday 15 
HDFNL Round 6 
Huntly v LBU 

Sunday 16 
Swap Meet, Show N Shine & Market 
7am to 1pm at Lockington Park 
 

Heritage Complex Open 
1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
On Duty:  Giles & Philippa 
 

Monday 17 
Senior Citizens Carpet Bowls 
10:00am followed by meeting 
 

Wednesday 19 
Action Club Activity Night at Club Rooms 
Phone:  0428 844 489 or 0409 259 723 
For details 
 

Thursday 20 
Lockington Golf  Club Annual Tournament 
Ladies 4BBB 
 

Friday 21 
Lockington Golf  Club Annual Tournament 
Men 4BBB 
 

Saturday 22 
HDFNL Round 7 
LBU v Leitchville Gunbower 
 

Lockington Golf  Club Annual Tournament 
Mixed American 
 

Sunday 23 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
On Duty:  Jack & Sandra 
 

Lockington Golf  Club Annual Tournament 
Men 36 Holes Stroke 
 

Monday 24 
Bamawm CWA - 10:30am Lockington Business 
Centre 
 

Immunisation Centre 
11:30am at Bush Nursing Centre 
 

Heritage Complex Meeting 7:30pm 
At the  Complex 
 

Wednesday 26 
Lockington Lions Club Business Meeting 
7:30pm Heritage Centre 

St. Mary’s Op Shop 
 

Mon, Wed, 10am to 2pm  

Thurs  Fri, 10am to 2:30pm 

Lockington Library Hours: 
 

Tuesday 10.00 am – 2.00 pm 
 

Wednesday 10.00 am – 5 pm 
 

Thursday 10.00 am – 2.00 pm 


